
Memorandum  
Department of Planning  
 

To:  Planning and Public Works Committee 
 

From: Shilpi Bharti, Planner  
 

Date:  November 10, 2022 
 

RE:  FSP 57-2022 Verizon (13426 Olive Blvd.): A request for a new Facilities 

Siting Permit to install a new wireless telecommunications facility located 
along Olive Boulevard Right-of-Way on property addressed as 13426 Olive 

Blvd. (Ward 1) 
 
Summary 

Verizon has submitted a Facilities Siting Permit (FSP) application to install a new 
wireless telecommunications facility along MO DOT right-of-way of 13426 Olive Blvd., 

as shown in the aerial image below.  
 
The proposed installation consists of a standard wood utility pole. Equipment and 

antennas will be mounted on the pole. The total height of the pole with antenna 
mounted on top will be 35’ in height. 
 

The proposed installation is compliant with the requirements of Unified Development 
Code Section 405.06.040. In accordance with Section 405 of the UDC, final approval 

of the installation must be granted by the City Council. 
 
Attached to this report, please find additional information regarding the proposed 

installation.  

 
 

 

Figure 1: Subject Site Aerial 
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